## **APPROVED 06-02-21**

## Environmental Health and Safety Committee May 5, 2021 - 9:00 a.m.

## **Zoom Online Meeting - Minutes**

Meeting started at 9:06 a.m.

Present: Chief Knight, Gardenia Malone, Chris Shelby, Diane Wollan

Absent: David Albarran, Frederick Board, Steve Dwiggins, Cathy Ekpo, Hamid Eydgahi, Eternity Loymeyer, Joseph Martinez, Virginia Moran, Christi Myers, Robert Sewell

Minutes from April's meeting were approved with revisions made by Gardenia and will be sent to Florine Walton from College Council. MSc: D. Wollan/ C.Shelby

AEDS - Only official trainers need to be officially certified. BECs and BEC Staff might receive a little more training than faculty and staff who most likely will view a video of basic information and will have the opportunity for Q and As. We anticipate these zoom sessions will be for groups of 20.

Campus Safety Placards - A work order has been submitted to replace the following: No Firearms, No Trespassing, No Dogs, Campus is closed from 12:00 a.m. to 6:00 a.m. VVC enforces both the penal code and vehicle code. Note: Mace is allowed as long as the intent is self-defense - not to be used as a weapon.

Keenan SDS Database - Gardenia emailed Kong and submitted a work order to get this link on the website.

Chemical Hygiene Plan - Gardenia presented this to College Council as an informational item. It will go to Cabinet and after Gardenia addresses possible follow up questions, it will go on the website.

EH&SC membership needs to be updated - VP of HR will be contacted as will Henry Young for full-time faculty member, April Allen for adjunct member, Debbie Peterson for classified member and Robert Sewell for student members and alternates.

Round Table - Chris Shelby inquired about whether the fall term would continue virtually or return to campus and about lab access (i.e., photo lab). Chief Knight thought that fall would remain remote however, Gardenia Malone reported that her Dean, Hamid sent an email stating that fall would be be back to pre-Covid modalities (face to face, hybrid and online). Chief Knight also confirmed that services to the public (Bldg. 23, Library, Bookstore) would open back up on May 10. He also reminded us about graduation on June 12 at Glen Helen and that the goal for our campus regarding vaccinations is 70% by July 4.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:49 a.m.

The next meeting is June 2, 2021 at 9:00 a.m.